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Notice to Recreational Fishermen 
BONUS STRIPED BASS PROGRAM DISCONTINUED 

The Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (Department) is suspending 
indefinitely the Bonus Striped Bass Program beginning in 2020. The 2018 ASMFC Atlantic Striped 
Bass Stock Assessment concluded that the stock is overfished and experiencing overfishing. As a 
result, Connecticut and other coastal states will be implementing measures in 2020 to reduce 
striped bass harvest. In light of the overfished condition of the coastal striped bass stock and the 
need to reduce harvest, the Department has decided to suspend the Bonus Striped Bass Program 
until the stock recovers. Low rates of program participation, as evidenced by low numbers of Striped 
Bass Bonus Program Voucher returns in recent years, also contributed to the Department’s decision 
to suspend the Striped Bass Bonus Program. 
 
For further information, contact the DEEP Marine Fisheries Program by email at 
deep.marine.fisheries@ct.gov, by mail at P.O. Box 719, Old Lyme, CT 06371 or by telephone at 
860.434.6043 between the hours of 8:30 AM and 4:30 PM, Monday through Friday. 

The Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection is an Affirmative Action/Equal 
Opportunity Employer that is committed to complying with the requirements of the Americans with 
Disabilities Act. Please contact us at (860) 418-5910 or deep.accommodations@ct.gov if you: have 
a disability and need a communication aid or service; have limited proficiency in English and may 
need information in another language; or if you wish to file an ADA or Title VI discrimination 
complaint.  
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